
March 14, 1991 

  

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, 

March 14, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the Township Municipal Building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  All members were present.   

 

The minutes of the February meeting were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Wilbur Danner, carried.  The treasurer’s report and Bills to be Paid Report, consisting of 

$23,769.90 to be paid out of the General Account, checks numbered 6106 through 6140 

and $2,528.94 to be paid out of the Payroll Account, checks numbered 1004 through 1008, 

were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 

Subdivisions:   

-Land Development Plan for John Kerskey, et al:  The purpose of this land development of 

a 2 acre parcel on Hoffman Home Road is for a landscaping storage area.  The framed 

building will be used solely for equipment and supplies storage for a landscaping business.    

Everything seems to be in order with the exception of PennDot’s approval.  The motion 

was made by Snyder to tentatively approve this land development plan so that they can 

submit the plan to PennDot, motion 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.  It should be noted that the plan 

must still go before the Mount Joy Township Planning Commission before final approval.   

 

Correspondence:   

-Letter received informing us of a workshop concerning Zoning Law and Administration 

on April 27 at Penn State.   

 

-Letter received from the County Commissioners announcing that Commissioner Robert 

W. Klunk will now serve as Chairman and that Mr. Ronald T. Heiges was appointed to fill 

the unexpired term of Thomas L. Collins who resigned as Commissioner effective 

February 8, 1991.   

 

-Information was received concerning the National Military Park Boundary Study.  They 

are presently in the process of getting in touch with the various land owners involved in the 

acquisition areas.   

 

-Letter received from Alpha Fire Company thanking the Township for our donation for 

1991.   

 

-Letter received from the Adams County Supervisors Association concerning taxing 

problems in Adams County.  There will be a meeting concerning this on April 5 at 1:00 

p.m. at the Cumberland Township Municipal Building.   

 

-Letter received from the Lake Heritage Property Owners Association concerning the 

appointment of a negotiating team.  It was noted that there is a meeting scheduled for 

March 18 between the developers involved, Lake Heritage, the Township and the 

Commissioners to discuss further negotiations concerning the Route 97/15 interchange.   



 

-Received the State Audit for the Liquid Fuels Tax Fund.   

 

-Received information regarding the PSATS Convention April 7-10 at the Hershey 

Convention Center.  At least two of the Supervisors and Secretary plan to attend.   

 

Old Business:   

-The Supervisors are waiting for the weather to clear to work on the box culverts.  

 

-The contract has been signed with Met Ed for the street lights along Route 97.  We are 

now waiting to hear from them for an installation date.  

 

-Mr. Bell from PennDot:  There was a letter sent to Ken Dayhoff concerning the water 

problem on Spangler School Road.  We have not heard anything as of yet from anyone.  

The Secretary will call Mr. Bell to find out where we stand.   

 

-Zoning:  A public meeting is scheduled for April 3, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. .at the Hoffman 

Homes for Youths in the Myers Building Dining Hall.  Parking signs will be posted and the 

meeting will be advertised.   

 

New Business:   

-It was noted that the Road Inspection, which is required by law, is due this month.   

 

-Motion made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried, that the Secretary be authorized to 

advertise for the 1991 requirements of Road Oil and Stones.  Quantities and specifications 

to be prepared by the Road Foreman.  Open bids will be at the April 11, 1991 Supervisors 

meeting.    

 

Floor Comments:   

-Bob Gitt was recognized and thanked the township for the donations they make to the 

various fire companies and also wanted to mention that there was another accident on 

Route 97 close to Mud College Road.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.  

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.   

 


